

## Committee Action Sheet - North Area Committee (NAC)

Date: 30/6/2021

1. Minute reference: **16/43/NAC Q5**

- Action: Pavements to Arbury Road in poor state of repair. Raise as priority.
- Lead Member: Cllr Scutt
- Progress:
  - Updated 6 November 2020 - Covid 19 proposals include one in relation to Arbury Road which would if it were to go ahead result in some work on the roadway and pavements - the moneys for this (if it is to go ahead) will be forthcoming from central government funds - therefore there is a wait on this matter although I continue to press for the matter to remain on the priority listing vis-a-vis the pavements along the length of the roadway.
  - **Updated 9 August 2021: The Covid 19 proposal for Arbury Road is at present out for consultation so that this means that the problem needs to await the outcome of the consultation.**

2. Minute reference: **21/7/NAC Q3d**

- Action: To contact the GCP and offer suggestions regarding the floating bus stops / smaller bus shelters.
- Lead Member: Cllr McQueen
- Progress:
  - Updated

3. Minute reference: **21/14/NAC Police and Safer Neighbourhoods**

- Action: Councillor Bird to email Police reports through to the ASB Team regarding ASB at Methodist Church and Nursery as part of a request for the mobile CCTV camera to be located in the area.
- Lead Member: Cllr Bird
- Progress:
  - **Updated: 30 June 2021, Cllr Bird confirmed ASB Team were working with the Methodist Church and Nursery. Issue to be closed.**

4. Minute reference: **21/14/NAC Police and Safer Neighbourhoods**

- Action: ASB Team to confirm time scales for securing funding from the Home Office regarding a block of flats in Perse Way (odd numbered side).
  - Lead: ASB Team
  - Progress:
    - **Updated: 28 June 2021: ASB Officer confirmed information had been provided to Cllr Todd-Jones. Issue to be closed.**
5. Minute reference: **21/14/NAC Police and Safer Neighbourhoods**
- Action: ASB Team to investigate the plan attached to the Police report and correct if this did not show the correct area.
  - Lead: ASB Team
  - Progress:
    - **Updated 11 June 2021: Revised Police area profile plan published on the meeting webpage. Issue to be closed.**
6. Minute reference: **21/15/NAC Open Forum Q2**
- Action: Councillor Todd-Jones to work with HRARA and Paul Van de Bulk regarding issues raised with the GCP Histon road scheme.
  - Lead: Councillor Todd-Jones
  - Progress:
    - **Updated 10 August 2021: Cllr Todd-Jones liaise with Paul Van de Bulk and the Chair of the HRARA about the issues raised at North Area Committee and Paul and the Chair discussed the issues directly themselves. Issue to be closed.**